FLAGLER ESTATES ROAD & WATER

CONTROL DISTRICT BOS REGULAR MEETING

October 20, 2022

 Proceedings of the Regular Meeting of the Board of Supervisors of Flagler Estates Road and     

          Water Control District were held in the District conference room located at 9850   

                                            Light Avenue, Hastings, Florida 32145.

Present were:   William Fisher, President

                           Leo Venesky, Vice President

     David Williams, Secretary

    Linda Gee, Administrator

    Scott Knowles, Engineer

    Todd Neville, Treasurer via the telephone

    Russ Castleberry, Esq. Via the telephone

    Mike Paesch, District Foreman

                           

         Regular Meeting
Call to Order:  Mr. Fisher called the regular meeting to order at 7:00 P.M. 

Pledge of Allegiance:  Pledge was recited

Roll Call:  all in attendance
Agenda Changes: None

Approval of the Agenda: (22-10/20-01) By general consent the agenda was presented approved and passed.
Approval of the Minutes: (22-10/20-02) By general consent the minutes from the September  15th  meeting was presented and approved.

Treasurer's Report: (22-10/20-03) By general consent the accounts payables in the amount of $421,767.64 was presented and approved. Todd reviewed the financials and added he will be doing a budget amendment next month in the amount of $300k for a gold star audit.
Engineers Report: Scott reviewed the land swap again after meeting with Bill and Leo together onsite.(22-10/20-04)  The Board by general consent approved the land swap agreement with Wesley Smith and placement of the culvert pipe installation on Cracker Swamp as agreed. Scott will pull the necessary permits and record with SJ County. Bill volunteered to take the agreement to Wesley Smith for signature and return it back to Linda.
Regular Meeting Items: None
Attorney Report: None
District Administrator Report:  Linda submitted her written report to the Board and was interupted rudly by Dave Williams stating he voluteered at EOC during hurricane Ian for the Red Cross and did not see Linda there. Linda's response, first and foremost, it is not mandatory for me to attend EOC as the Manager, being only one person it's important for me to cover the District. 
District Foreman Report: Mike reviewed his report on the crews work for culvert installations, violations, mowing, grading, road/equipment repairs and ditch cleaning. Mike requested off November 9th and the week of November 28th.  Board approved. He also had a list of undersized piping areas he needed the Engineer to take a look at.  Board approved for Scott to view all areas.

Consent Agenda:(22-10/20-05) By general consent the Board agreed for Mike to purchase rip rap and culvert pipes in the amount of $50,870.00.
Old Business:  None
Public Comments: None
Board Comments: 

William Fisher – None
Leo Venesky – None
David Williams – None

Adjournment of Regular Meeting:  Mr. Fisher adjourned the meeting at 7:40 P.M.

______________________________                             ______________________________

District Administrator                                                        President
